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Report on the Conduct of Focus Group Discussion/ Consultation Meeting on the
Development and Implementation of Proposed Online PENRO Frontline Services
Transaction System (OPFSTS) for DENR-PENRO Marinduque
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R4B PENRO Marinduque <penromarinduque@denr.gov.ph> Thu, Nov 30, 2023 at 10:26 AM
To: DENR Mimaropa Region <mimaroparegion@denr.gov.ph>, ARD for MS <ardms_mimaropa@yahoo.com.ph>, "Bighani M.
Manipula, Ph.D." <ardms_mimaropa15@yahoo.com>, Yahoo <pmd_mimar4db@yahoo.com.ph>, R4B Planning and
Management Division <pmd.r4b@denr.gov.ph>, Jioliza Cabrera <jecabrera@denr.gov.ph>

Cc: Office of the PENRO Marindugque <openro.marinduque@gmail.com>, MSD PENRO Marinduque
<msd.penromarinduque@gmail.com>, TSD PENRO Marinduque <tsd.penromarinduque@gmail.com>, Mary Rose Borreo
<maryroseborreo@gmail.com>, Simone Diaz <diaz_simone@yahoo.com.ph>, Tony Diaz <simone.diaz65@gmail.com>

Greetings.

In support of Republic Act No. 11032, also known as the "Ease of Doing Business and Efficient Government Service
Delivery Act of 2018", the DENR-Provincial Environment and Natural Resources Office (PENRO) Marinduque established
collaboration and partnership with the Marinduque State College and conducted a Focus Group Discussion (FGD)/
Consultation Meeting on the Development and Implementation of Proposed Online PENRO Frontline Services
Transaction System (OPFSTS) for DENR-PENRO Marinduque held on November 21, 2023 at DENR-PENRO
Conference Hall, Capitol Compound, Barangay Bangbangalon, Boac, Marinduque.

In this regard, this Office respectfully recommends and requests for technical and financial support from DENR
MIMAROPA Regional Office on the development and implementation of this proposed information system as this will
contribute in enhancing the operational efficiency and service delivery, in line with the Department's commitment towards
digitalization and the Republic Act No. 11032.

Attached is the report on the conduct of Focus Group Discussion (FGD)/ Consultation Meeting on the Development and
Implementation of Proposed Online PENRO Frontline Services Transaction System (OPFSTS) for DENR-PENRO
Marinduque.

For information and favorable response on this digital matter.

Kindly acknowledge upon receipt. Thank you.

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES
PENRO MARINDUQUE

Phone: (042) 332-1490/ 332-0727; VOIP: 2705

Address: Capitol Compound, Barangay Bangbangalon, Boac, Marinduque 4900
Website: https://penromarinduque.gov.ph/

Email: penromarinduque@denr.gov.ph
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DISCLAIMER

The information contained in this communication is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed and other parties authorized to
receive it. It may contain confidential or legally privileged communication. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure,
copying, distribution or taking any action in reliance on the contents of this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you have received this
communication in error, please notify us immediately by responding to this e-mail and then immediately delete it from your system. Opinions contained in this
e-mail or any of its attachments do not necessarily reflect the opinions of the DENR-PENRO Marinduque.
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